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Memorandum

Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division
To:

Chair Patterson and Members of the Portland Planning Board


From:

Barbara Barhydt, Development Review Services Manager
Date:

Prepared on:   June 22, 2007


Prepared for:  June 26, 2007
Re:

Morrill Crossing Development Remand



Morrills Corner, LLC appealed the site plan approval for the Morrill’s Crossing Development, also referred to as the Packard Development Project, proposed at 33 Allen Avenue.  On April 13, 2007, Justice Roland A. Cole of the Maine Superior Court remanded the matter back to the Planning Board solely for “further fact finding pertaining only to the condition limiting square footage.”    

Attachment 1 is a memo from Penny Littell, Associate Corporation Counsel, regarding this matter. Attachment 2 is the Court Decision and Attachment 3 is the transcript of the Planning Board meeting held on July 11, 2006.  At the Planning Board meeting on June 26, 2007, Penny Littell will outline the process for  the Planning Board’s review of this matter and the Board will be asked to set a date for the public hearing.  As Penny notes in her memorandum, “no new additional evidence will be received regarding this issue but that your decision is strictly limited to the record before you at the time the decision was rendered.”  
Public notices were sent on this item and it appeared in the legal ad.

Attachments:

1. Memorandum from Penny Littell, Associate Corporation Counsel, dated June 14, 2007

2. Court Decision;  Morrills Corner, LLC Plaintiff vs City of Portland, defendant, Stet of Maine, Cumberland, Superior Court Civil Action , Docket no. APO6-042

3. Planning Board Public Hearing Transcript, Morrill’s Crossing, July 11, 2006
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